
City of Nelson 
Council Meeting 

June 1, 2015 
Members Present: 
 
Larry Ray-Mayor  
Thad Thacker 
Jackie Jarrett 
Michael  Haviland 
Tina Monaghan 
Erika Jones-City Clerk 
Laura Rollins- Attorney 
 
Business: 
 1. Mayor Larry Ray called the meeting to order 
 
 2. Councilman Jackie Jarrett led the Pledge of Allegiance 
  
 3. The motion to amend the agenda was made by Councilman Jarrett. Councilman Jarrett made a motion to   
     amend the agenda by adding the item of beginning work  to repair the large marble building roof.          
     Councilwoman Tipton had a second to the motion and it approved 3-2  to add this as item between items 7   
     and 8. Councilwoman Monaghan and Councilman Haviland both opposed.         
   
               4. Councilman Haviland made the motion to omit item 6 on the agenda (Martha Dunn's Request for fence   
      installation by her attorney) Councilwoman Monaghan seconded the motion and it was approved        
      unanimously. 
 
 5. Councilman Haviland made a motion to approve minutes from the meetings held on May 4, 2015 and May 12, 
      2015. Councilwoman Tipton seconded the motion, and it was approved unanimously. 
 
Public Comments  were made by Duane Cronic, Lamar Kellett, and Edith Portillo  
  
 6.Mayor Ray presented the Council with the Mayor's report. 
  
 7. Chief Koury delivered the Police Department's report. 
 
 8. Councilman Haviland made the motion to hire a professional to conduct a hazardous materials study on the   
      large marble building before beginning roof installation. Councilwoman Tipton seconded the motion. The    
      council voted 3-2 with Council members Jarrett and Thacker opposing.  
  
 9. Councilman Jarrett made the motion to withdraw the item for installing a roof on the large marble building. 
 
             10.The council heard the first reading of the FY 2016 General fund budget and discussed. 
 
            11. Public Comments were made by Phyllis Jones and Lamar Kellett. 
 
The Council adjourned into  executive session 
 
Councilman Thacker made the motion to adjourn the meeting. Councilman Haviland seconded the motion and the 
council approved the adjournment unanimously. 
 
The above minutes are true and correct to the best of my knowledge. 
 
Erika Jones 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


